








copies of which are attached as Exhibit “I”. Mr. Flahive then reviewed the memoranda with the
Board. With respect to House Bill 23, Mr. Flahive explained the three “triggers” that would create
an obligation on the part of the Board members or agents or employees of the District that exercise
discretion in the planning, recommending or selecting of contracts to complete a Conflicts
Disclosure Statement on the form promulgated by the Texas Ethics Commission. With respect to
House Bill 1295, he explained the broad reading of the legislation by the Texas Ethics Commission
and the impact of the statute on all proposals and contracts with private business entities that come
before the Board. Mr. Flahive stated that the Board was prohibited from approving all such
proposals and contracts unless the private business entity had first complied with the legislation by
completing and submitting a Certificate of Interested Parties, on the promulgated form, to the
Texas Ethics Commission. He stated that he would meet with other attorneys in his office the
following day to discuss procedures to be implemented to assist the firm’s municipal utility district
clients with complying with the legislation, which would take effect on January 1, 2016.

There being no other matters to come before the Board, upon motion by Director Green and
second by Director McNeil, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:20 p.m.
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